Staff Survey Steering Committee

Report To the Employee Assembly
Bill Liddick, Employee Assembly Representative

Report Covers Meetings Held:
Sept. 25, 2008 & Nov. 16, 2008

The Committees Charge is to establish and implement a Staff Climate Survey at Cornell to establish a base line and to move toward a single campus operation.

· Senior staff and deans have endorsed this process.

· Note: 

· The focus is on Staff, as this is the last group to be surveyed.  Faculty were surveyed two years ago and Students are surveyed on a continual basis.

· This is a baseline Survey.  It will be used as the baseline for future surveys.

The Committee Structure is broken into two levels:

· The overall Steering Committee that will give general guidance and direction.  This group meets monthly.

· The Climate Methodology Team (A sub-set of the Steering Committee made up of personnel form the Institue of Research & Planning) that is working on specific areas of the process for feedback to the Steering Committee.

· Additional notes are given below on their input on Focus Groups.

Overall Process/Timeline: (Note that the timeline is still under discussion)
· Define research questions and concepts to be explored (Dec.’08)

· The Climate Methodology Team has presented Proposed Guidelines and Questions for the Focus Group.

· NOTE: The focus groups are to help identify areas of interest to staff and to get a sense of the climate.  This will help in establishing the questions for the actual survey.

· Conduct focus groups to inform survey (March ’09)

· Develop and test survey instrument (August ’09)

· Administer survey to all Ithaca staff (Oct. ’09)

· Data analysis (Nov. ’09)

· Draft report (Dec. ’09)

· Final report to the President (Feb. 2010)

Key Discussion Items:

· There is a general concern as to the input/reaction of the staff in relation to this survey under the current financial uncertainties – The goal is to get a baseline climate on quality of worklife, engagement, climate and well-being – Mary George Opperman noted that for ongoing surveys, current financial uncertainties or other outside factors do not matter, but it needs to be taken into consideration when setting a baseline.
· The team has decided to move forward, noting 3 items:

· Communicate to the staff through several avenues.

· Take the financial uncertainties into account.

· Format the survey into two parts:

· Address topics in relation to the financial insecurities.

· Address topics in relation to the original goal of the climate survey.

· Review the timing of when/how to do the focus groups to minimize any anxiety/negative feelings.

· Using input from various groups with direct interest/knowledge in relation to staff was discussed.
· Examples given – The Employee Assembly and the Family Services Committee.

· The Climate Methodology Team is taking this into account.  No final decision on how these groups might be used was made.  It was noted that any use of data by these or other groups will remain separate from the Focus Group input.
Bill Liddick
Employee Assembly Representative
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